
	Meeting commenced at 8.15 am

	PRESENT

	School members: 
Paul Burluraux (Chair), Gill Edge (Vice Chair) Mary Copeland, Brent Fitzpatrick, Kevin Holland, Sue Mansfield, Maureen Neill, Chris Quinn, Dianne Rowbotham, Dr Andrew Soutar, Phil Travis, Dominic Wall, Emma Ockerby, David Ashcroft, Anne-Marie Merifield

	Non school members: 
Debbie Mountain, Ian Murch, Vivienne Robinson

	Nominated subs:
Bev George, Gillian James

	Observers:
Lynn Murphy

	Officers:
Stuart McKinnon-Evans, Sarah North, Raj Singh, George McQueen, David Yates, Andrew Redding

	School Governor Services Clerk:
Sarah Bryan


At the start of the meeting Paul Burluraux introduced himself to the members as the new Chair of the Forum. Paul also presented Sue Mansfield, the previous Chair, with some flowers and members expressed their thanks.
1. Apologies for absence 

Apologies providing an explanation of the reason for the absence had been received from: -
School members

John McManus


School holidays

Linda Nudd



School holidays

Nick Weller



Attending appeals

Richard Hughes


Bradford Partnership review

Fran Warden



Absence issues in school
Dr Tony Rickwood


Interviews

Non school members

None
Officers

Cindy Peek

Sue Colman             
2. Disclosures of interest
Disclosures of interest were received by Debbie Mountain and Ian Murch for the Funding of Union Facilities Time discussion under Item 8.
3. Minutes of meeting 9 February 2012 and matters arising 

The minutes of the 9 February 2012 meeting were agreed as a correct record.  The progress made on the action points was reported by Andrew Redding as follows: -
· Item 6 Schools Access Initiative: Andrew reported that a letter is to be published for schools this week, which outlines the Forum’s recommendations and provides further information for schools.
· Item 7 Single Status: Andrew reported that this matter is to be discussed further under agenda item 11. 

· Item 8 Recommendations from the EYWG: Andrew confirmed that all recommendations have been actioned in calculating budgets for 2012/13 in March. 

· Item 9 Formula Funding Recommendations / Infant Class Sizes: Andrew confirmed that the formula funding recommendations have been actioned in calculating the 2012/13 budgets for schools in March. Andrew however, explained that, following the announcement on 26 March of national funding changes from April 2013, the action to set up a working group to look at Infant Class Sizes funding has not been progressed. This is because ICS funding is not allowed from April 2013. Andrew reported that it is the view of officers that it is not sensible to put something in place for this year that cannot be continued. Andrew explained that ICS funding can be allocated this year, but instead following the exceptional cost pressures criteria already established by the Forum. Andrew confirmed that this approach has already been communicated to schools. This means that there is a sum of £700,000 available to redistribute in 2012/13. Andrew explained that this sum is highlighted in Paper C under item 7 & forms part of the £7.3m available DSG.
· Item 11 Minimum Funding Guarantee: Andrew confirmed that the recommendations have been actioned in calculating 2012/13 budgets for schools in March and that a letter has been received back from the DfE, which approves the exceptions agreed by the Forum.
· Item 12 

· Recommendations 2012/13 – Central DSG Items: Andrew confirmed that all these recommendations have been actioned. Andrew also reported that the Central Expenditure Limit has not been breached in 2012/13, mainly due to the allocation of the £4.1m extended services funding to schools at the start of the year.
· LACSEG Provision: Andrew reported that a consideration of how to be “less cautious” is included under agenda item 7.
· Outdoor Education: Andrew explained this item was initially planned to be on the agenda for this meeting. However, the business case is not ready to be discussed, but will be ready for the Forum’s next meeting in July.
· Funding Support for the Primary Partnership: Andrew confirmed that this funding has been paid to the Primary Improvement Partnership.
· Other Requests for DSG Funding: Andrew confirmed that the approved items have all been actioned and the outstanding discussions on Union Facilities Time & Education Business Partnerships are on the agenda under item 8.
· Item 13 Final Recommendations on DSG Headroom 2012/13: Andrew explained that this is picked up again under agenda item 7

Other Matters Arising 

Andrew Redding provided a quick update on other outstanding matters:
· Since the 9 February meeting the DfE has directed for revisions to be made to the Scheme for Financing Schools. These are technical adjustments to take account of changes in legislation e.g. FMSIS to SFVS. Andrew reported that these revisions have been actioned and a revised Scheme has been published for schools.
· The Authority is now clearer that outstanding £2.3m payment owed from the DfE relating to 2010/11 standards funds has now been resolved and that this sum has been paid into the Council’s bank account. Andrew confirmed therefore, that this does not represent a cost pressure against the one off funding available to be allocated this year.
· The clawback of surplus balances for the 3 schools agreed by the Forum in October, were approved by the Council’s Executive in February.
4. Correspondence
Andrew Redding reported that the Forum has received 2 pieces of correspondence.
Request for Exceptional Funding from Parkland Primary School
Andrew explained that this request results from the school admitting an additional 13 children shortly after the January 2012 census. As the school is 0.5FE this has meant that an additional class has been established. Andrew reported that officers have been working closely with the schools and, in assessing the school’s claim against the criteria established by the Forum, the school’s claim is valid. Andrew recommended therefore, that the Forum agrees the allocation of £47,000 on a one off basis from general schools contingency in 2012/13. 
The Schools Forum agreed to allocate exceptional funding of £47,000 to Parkland Primary School










      Action: Andrew Redding

Bradford Science Festival
Andrew explained that the Local Authority has been approached by Space Connections to ask whether the Schools Forum would consider making a financial contribution from the DSG to the Bradford Science Festival. This is a festival, which has been established for a number of years and which takes place in October. Andrew stated that the Authority has asked for further information to be provided and that it was anticipated that this matter would be discussed further by the Forum in July.

A question was asked about the capacity of the Festival. Andrew replied that the capacity of workshops, and other events, was a piece of additional information that has been requested.
5. Reform of the Funding System for April 2013
Sarah North presented Paper A and gave an overview of the changes to the funding system, which are required to be introduced from April 2013. Sarah explained the different workstreams, the potential for the redistribution of funding, away from small schools with higher levels of deprivation, and the challenging timescale for implementation, especially for changes to High Needs funding. Sarah stated that a pro-forma has to be submitted to the EFA by 31 October 2012 and that full consultation with schools will need to have been completed prior to this, which means, realistically, that a consultation will have to be ready for the beginning of the autumn term. 

Sarah asked members for their views on whether the Forum wished to consider the implications in more detail as early as possible and how best to communicate with schools over the next few months. Sarah suggested that initial modelling will be available for the Forum to discuss in a meeting in July and that this modelling could then be published for schools immediately after this meeting. In the following discussion Forum members asked the following questions and made the following comments:
· The issue of the move to funding on October census and the impact on Nursery & Reception pupil numbers needs to be considered as a priority
· Confirmation was given that Early Years Funding would still be based on termly counts

· Whether the work around the High Needs Block will include representatives from Special schools & other sectors. Sarah confirmed that currently work was taking place in officer-led working groups, but that it was intended to engage directly with Special school representatives in developing the funding model. Sarah also confirmed that representatives from other groups (mainstream and Further Education) will be included
· Whether schools will face ‘cliff-edges’ next year. Sarah confirmed that the Minimum Funding Guarantee will be in place in 2013/14 and 2014/15 at minus 1.5% to protect against this
· Whether it is correct that the Forum will no longer be able to make provision from the DSG for the cost of redundancies for schools facing deficits. Andrew Redding confirmed that this was correct; the basic theme within the reforms is that schools can support each other in the future through collaboration and the pooling of budgets, rather than by accessing a centrally managed fund
· That it would be useful for the Forum to see modelling, which shows how the changes affect schools of different profiles e.g. small schools, outer city schools

· Whether it is expected that the growth in pupil numbers will continue in Bradford. George McQueen  stated that an additional 1,000 school places per year were expected to have to be provided in Primary schools and that this expansion will hit Secondary schools in the next two years
· That mobility needs to be considered as an important consideration. Sarah reported that, under the new regulations, Authorities are not allowed to have a mobility factor within the funding formula

· Whether the census for Post 16 will continue to be October. Andrew reported that the separate Post 16 funding consultation has not been published yet, but that it was expected that it would remain October and a more certain answer can be provided at the next meeting

· That it may be useful to organise separate sessions for Headteachers and Governors in the autumn term and / or the main issues could be considered within the LAPs

The Schools Forum agreed that:

· A letter be published for schools outlining the timescales for review and consultation

· Further information, including modelling of schools with different profiles, is to be considered by the Forum in July

· This modelling is to be published for all schools immediately after this meeting, for information only, prior to formal consultation at the start of the autumn term

· Clarification is provided at the next meeting on the use of the October Census for Post 16 funding
      









               Action: Sarah North
6. Changes to the Schools Forum Regulations
Sarah North presented Paper B, which outlines separately the key changes to Schools Forums, which are required alongside the major reform of the funding system. In particular, Sarah emphasised the change in voting arrangements, that changes in formula funding will have to be agreed on a phase by phase basis, and that future meetings will be required to be ‘public’, with papers also published to enable public access. Sarah also explained the requirement to limit the involvement of Local Authority officers in meetings and the need to ensure that the membership of the Forum adjusts as schools convert to academies. Sarah reported that the Forum’s current composition is in line with the proportion of pupils in maintained schools and academies anticipated in September 2012, though this will need to be looked at again where a significant number of Primary schools convert.
In the following discussion Forum members asked the following questions and made the following comments:
· That holding public meetings means that comments made by members could appear in the Press. It was reported that this could be the case, but that there may have to be certain agenda items where the public are excluded. This provision is allowed for within the Council’s meeting protocols. In allowing meetings to be public, the Forum will have to set a schedule of meeting dates and agendas in advance
· Whether School Forums will continue in the future. Andrew Redding explained that the changes had not taken any Forum powers away and there was no suggestion that Forums would cease. However, introducing a national funding formula does mean that the capacity of the Forum to influence funding will be significantly reduced in the future
· That the current level of participation of Local Authority officers in Forum meetings has been very helpful and that this is something that needs to be considered further
· How Primary & Secondary school representatives communicate back to schools, with the expectation that future arrangements are improved. Members recognised that this was easier for Secondary school representatives and that this was a matter for the Primary Executive to consider
7. Update on the 2012/13 DSG Funding Position *
Andrew Redding presented Paper C, which gives an update on the DSG position for 2012/13. Andrew explained that, although there were certain elements that must still be confirmed, we now have a more certain view of the DSG funding, which remains unallocated in 2012/13. Andrew introduced Appendix 2, which outlines a sum of £7.3m of DSG, which is known to be unallocated in 2012/13. Andrew explained that the £7.3m includes:
· The £3m one off funding that Forum members were aware was not allocated at the end of the 9 February meeting

· Taking a ‘less cautious’ view of LACSEG provision, also influenced by the delay in conversion of schools to academy, which releases £1.5m

· The £700,000 released from the ceasing of Infant Class Sizes funding this year

· The £431,000 still held pending decisions on how the costs of single status settlements in schools are to be managed

Andrew explained that the Forum needs to strike a balance between getting the most out of this funding this year and providing for some contingency to manage known significant cost pressures next year; the ESBD school establishment and the move to a new funding approach, especially High Needs funding. Andrew also advised that the Forum should guard against allocating the available funding in such a way as to incur significant ongoing commitments. Andrew stated that Paper C listed a number of broad options and that the Forum was being asked to consider some specific items, including:

· £1.13m for the Bradford Learning Network, to be considered under item 9
· £1m seed capital for the Outdoor Education Centres, which will be considered further in July
· A contribution to the capital costs associated with the growth of school places, which will be considered further in July. Stuart McKinnon-Evans explained to members the financial pressure that is being brought about by the need to rapidly expand capacity in schools and urged members to consider using the DSG to support this
· A contribution to capital costs associated with the expansion of ASD DSP provision in schools, which again will be considered further in July

In the following discussion Forum members asked the following questions and made the following comments:

· That schools have seen significant reductions in their capital resources and that this will stack up problems for schools in the future. Will devolved formula capital allocations cease in the future? Andrew Redding reported that this was not known at this time, but the expectation from the DfE is that schools could now pool their capital allocations and that this would provide some additional purchasing power
· If more funding is to be allocated to schools this year then this needs to be done as soon as possible. Where the Forum makes decisions at the July meeting then funding could be allocated from September
· If the DSG remains unspent whether this can be carried into future years. It was confirmed that this was the case
· That it would useful to have a list of considerations, with values attached, to be present at the meeting in July, to enable further decisions to be taken

The Schools Forum agreed that further consideration will be given to the allocation of the available DSG in 2012/13 at the July meeting, when further information will be available to inform the discussions










      Action: Andrew Redding
* please note that this item was taken out of turn. The Forum had already made decisions on item 8 and the allocation of funding for FSM online data (item 9) before Paper C was formally presented.

8. DSG Matters Outstanding from 9 February
a) Funding of Union Facilities Time
Alison Waylen attended to present Paper D, which provides a more joined up proposal for the funding of Union Facilities Time in 2012/13, as requested by the Forum on 9 February. Alison explained that what is presented is an interim position for 2012/13 only and is not set in stone and that this position had been developed with, and agreed by, Union representatives. Alison also confirmed that the proposals did not represent any additional cost to the DSG in 2012/13. Although this is an interim position, Alison explained that Union representatives have a number of contractual rights and that transition to a new system or new distribution of resource would need to be on an incremental basis.
In the following discussion Forum members asked the following questions and made the following comments:

· That what is tabled is a proposal that has been agreed by all Union representatives and is a much better position than previously

· How the model takes account of support for full and part time employees, where support cannot necessarily be scaled on a pro-rata basis and the rationale for the 1:400 model. Alison confirmed that the Authority was happy to look at any alternative suggestions, in the future development of the model
· The rationale for increasing the time for NAHT and ATL. Alison responded that this was in recognition of the high percentage of take up of union representation in NAHT and the changes in ATL with the retirement of the previous rep
· That the Forum will need to consider in the autumn term, under the funding regulations from April 2013, whether the budget for Trade Union Facilities Time is de-delegated i.e. whether it continues as a centrally managed budget

The Schools Forum agreed the allocation of Trade Union Facilities Time as outlined in Paper D, for 2012/13 only, pending further review of the how this DSG budget is allocated and managed from April 2013










           Action: Alison Waylen
b) Funding Education Business Partnerships
Bob Jones attended to present Paper E, which provides further information requested by the Forum in support of the bid for the continuation of £93,155 from the DSG in 2012/13 to the EBP programmes. Bob outlined the 5 separate programmes and explained that the ceasing of the funding by the LSC has meant that the Authority is developing traded approaches and sourcing support from external providers. This will mean that the programmes will be self sustaining in the future. However, Bob explained that a further year of ‘pump priming’ transitional support from the DSG is required, to enable these programmes to continue and to continue at no cost to schools this year. Bob also explained that these programmes have developed in response to comments made by Headteachers at the Conference in March, on Post 16 work experience and on injecting capacity to create enterprise opportunities for Primary aged pupils. 
In the following discussion Forum members asked the following questions and made the following comments:

· Whether these programmes are free at the point of delivery for Bradford schools. Bob Jones, and reiterated by David Yates, confirmed that they are, including academies and free schools. David stated that the services for Bradford schools are subsidised by other contracts undertaken by EBP e.g. work experience contracts in Leeds, Wakefield and Wigan. The Authority also allocates £240,000 from base budget
· Whether service level agreements are in place. Bob confirmed that these are in place in secondary schools in Bradford and that next year’s agreements will be sent out to schools shortly

· That the Forum would like to consider an update on the extent to which the programmes are self sustaining from April 2013,  to ensure that consideration is given to how these programmes can continue where these are not self sustaining at this point
The Schools Forum agreed:

· The allocation of £93,155 from the DSG to the EBP in 2012/13

· That an update is provided before April 2013 on the continuation & funding of EBP programmes











                 Action: Bob Jones
9. Additional DSG Considerations
a) FSM Online Data
Jane O’Connor attended to presented Paper G, which asks the Forum to consider allocating £7,000 from the DSG to support the technical ICT set up costs to enable data on children eligible for free school meals to be sent to schools electronically via Bradford Schools Online. Jane explained that this would replace the existing paper based information. 
Following discussion, with some questioning on whether this was something that the Authority should be taking forward with no additional cost to the DSG, it was fully agreed that this change would produce significant benefits for schools in the management of this data. However, members asked for further information on how the BSO network will keep this data secure and where the data would be held.

The Schools Forum agreed:

· £7,000 to be allocated from the DSG in 2012/13 to fund the technical ICT set up costs

· Further information to be provided at the meeting in July on the security measures within BSO and where the data will be held

      








         Action: Jane O’Connor
b) Bradford Learning Network
Kevin Holland presented Paper H, supported by Mark Chambers, which asks the Forum to consider allocating a sum of £1,133,000 from the DSG in 2012/13 to support the re-procurement of the Bradford Learning Network. A further paper was tabled, which gives additional information on the introduction of ‘Smoothwall’ technology and the data and internet security that this technology provides. 
Kevin began by providing members with an update on the re-procurement of the BLN, which is being led by the established working groups. Kevin explained that the preferred supplier was Virgin Media, for a new 3.5 year contract. Kevin explained that the key aims of the working groups have been to ensure that the new contract offers value for money, but also that the supplier delivers state of the art technology. A further critical concern has been to ensure that the new network more effectively supports Headteachers meet their responsibilities regarding the management of data security and risk. In securing the service with Virgin Media, Kevin explained that there is a need to establish individual school internet filters, through ‘Smoothwall’ technology, rather than filtering being managed centrally. This technology provides for greater internet and data security on top of absolutely state of the art services. The new network will also be able to accommodate new organisations of schools and links with other public sector bodies. The up front payment of the costs of introducing this technology provides for contract savings and savings to school budgets across the lifetime of the contract. These savings are outlined in Appendix 1.
In the following discussion Forum members asked the following questions and made the following comments:

· What speeds of internet access will the new contract provide? Kevin stated that there will be different sizes for schools to choose, depending on their data requirements. 
· Who has been advising the working groups? Mark Chambers confirmed that the procurement has been managed under the national framework and has included advisors other than Virgin

· Whether the £956k suggested saving will come back to the DSG. It was confirmed that this would not; this represents a saving to school budgets
· Whether this technology is in use in other local authorities. Mark confirmed that this is used currently in 87 other authorities
· If we commit to Virgin now, where does this leave us in 3.5 years? Mark responded that Virgin is the preferred supplier because of the technology the company is able to offer. Other suppliers are not at the same stage of development, though these will be able to develop their services over the lifetime of this contract so that consideration can be given to them at the point of contract renewal

· How the working groups are planning so that when the contract is renewed in 3.5 years DSG funding will not be required. Mark stated that this was currently being considered and that some contingency was being built up in the finance model under consideration by the Schools Reference Group

· What about schools that do not currently use the BLN? Mark replied that all schools will have the opportunity to access a Smoothwall device. In addition a number of the 14% of schools not currently in the BLN have indicated that they are keen to return on the back of the new contract

· That the introduction of ‘Smoothwall’ and the security improvements this brings should be referred for information to the Bradford Safeguarding Board

· Whether there is capacity for offsite back up of data. Mark replied that the bandwidth on offer was sufficient to support school choice regarding this service. There are a number of local organisations who already offer the service over the BLN this would continue with the new network offering the possibility that more such services could be securely accessed.

· Whether a decision by the Forum today enables the contract to be signed to ensure continuity of service from September 2012. Mark confirmed that this would ensure continuity

· How schools will be charged. Mark stated that the working groups were currently considering this, with a lump sum / amount per pupil approach preferred. Schools will be notified of charges shortly

The Forum formally expressed its thanks to Kevin Holland for his close involvement and hard work in the re-procurement.

Kevin also asked the Forum to consider a further stage of protection for schools. Kevin stated that he has negotiated a deal for ‘Esafe’ to be rolled out to all schools, at a total cost of £250,000 across 3.5 years. ‘Esafe’ is a programme that provides additional protection against improper use of internet / email / memory sticks internally within schools etc. The Forum asked for this to be brought back to the July meeting for further consideration.
The Schools Forum agreed:

· £1,133,000 to be allocated from the DSG in 2012/13 on a one off basis only to support the re-procurement of the BLN

· To consider further the funding of ‘Esafe’ from the DSG at the July meeting











           Action: Kevin Holland
· This decision to be referred for information to the Bradford Safeguarding Board

      








     Action: George McQueen
10. Schools Treasury Management
Stuart McKinnon Evans presented Paper I and asked for the Forum’s support in beginning a piece of work to look at treasury management in schools. The Forum fully supported this request. A further update will be provided at a future meeting. 
11. Update on Single Status
Andrew Redding presented Paper J for information, which shows the distribution across schools of the cost of 292 settlements made so far under the 2nd Memorandum of Understanding. Andrew explained that this did not represent the full cost to schools; 133 claims have still to be paid and the cost of these added to the totals shown in Paper J. Andrew suggested however, that the costs in total appear to be fairly manageable, although the information in Paper J does indicate a disproportionate cost on Special schools, which will need to be considered by the Working Group.

Andrew stated that, once the outstanding 133 claims had been paid (in the next couple of months), the spreadsheet will be updated and the Working Group will be able to meet to consider options on how the costs can be managed. A further update will be given to the Forum in July. Andrew reminded members that the sum of £431,000 was still available within the DSG and that members had previously expressed an interest in considering establishing a loan scheme for schools, rather than the DSG picking up the cost.  
Richard Hammond and David Fursland attended and provided the Forum with an update on progress on the implementation of the new pay structure and the settlement of outstanding equal pay claims. Richard presented a paper, which outlines the key points, in particular that, 
· The new pay structure will be implemented in February / March 2013, with pay for ‘winners’ backdated to 27 September 2010
· School employees affected by the job evaluation outcomes (not external payroll) will be written to by HR in December 2012, after a final quality check with schools early in the autumn term

· Significant work is needed to rectify errors that have been identified as a result of publishing the job evaluation results in April  

· The 3rd Memorandum of Understanding is nearing agreement and is being established on the same terms as the 2nd MofU. This will settle post November 2010 claims, with a minimum of 120 school claims and a more likely number of 150. If agreement is reached in June 2012 the target date for completing offers for these settlements is Christmas 2012.

In the discussion that followed, members asked the following questions and made the following comments:
· Whether academies will be sent the information on job evaluation. Richard replied that this information would be available as the results are finalised, though this was not the Authority’s priority at this time

· When appeals against the job evaluation will be held. Richard indicated that the Authority will not be in a position to do this until summer 2013, and that it is suggested that the Authority manages these appeals on the behalf of schools

· Whether schools have actually realised the financial implications of the new pay structure, despite the November 2011 write out. Forum members stated that a reminder to schools would be useful. Richard agreed that the Authority would do this
· Whether the letters that will be sent out to staff in December 2012 will also be sent to Business Managers for information. Richard replied that the data behind the letters will be sent out

· Could situations arise where schools decide to offer different levels of pay?   Richard stated that theoretically this shouldn’t happen, but that there probably will be examples of this in the future
· That there is a new batch of claims coming from male catering staff. Richard referred to his advice at previous meetings, that the landscape is ever changing, and that the test case in this circumstance was successful and this does open up a new batch of possible claims
· Significant concern about the future liabilities on schools, Special schools in particularly, and a request for further more detailed information on what is known about the liabilities under the 3rd MofU and after this
Action Points:
· That further information on the claims to be settled under the 3rd Memorandum of Understanding is provided at the next meeting. That further information is also provided on the liabilities for schools incurred with the back dating of the new pay structure to 27 September 2010

· That a reminder letter is sent out to schools, which re-states the key messages of the November 2011 letter

· That all schools, including academies, are sent information on the new pay structure once this has been finalised










   Action: Richard Hammond
12.
School Carry Forward Balances at 31 March 2012
Andrew Redding introduced Paper K, which provides information on the confirmed school carry forward balances held at 31 March 2012 and stated that school surplus balances have again grown in 2011/12, in cash terms, even with the conversion to academy of two secondary schools that held large balances. Andrew reported that, from what was said by officers at a recent meeting, balances in other neighbouring local authorities have also increased, though this and the overall national picture has still to be confirmed.  
It was noted by members that the information provided does not record the split between school balances and balances held on behalf of other schools e.g. the LAPs. Andrew confirmed that this was the case, as this split was not yet available, and even so it is difficult to completely separate these funds, due to schools coding expenditure differently. This item was not discussed further.
13.
Scorecard LTFM Quarter 4 2011/12
Andrew Redding introduced Paper L for information. Andrew explained that this is a standard information item for the Forum. Members had no comments and the item was not discussed further.

14.
Other Standing Items
Andrew Redding reported that there were no other updates of significance to relay to members on standing items, above what has already been considered on the agenda, other than the SFPG. Andrew reported that the Children and Young People’s Overview and Scrutiny Committee has asked for a review of the Surplus Balances Protocol and for options to be considered further in the autumn term. Andrew explained that the Authority would like the Forum’s input into this review and that this would be considered further in the first meeting held in the autumn term.

A question was asked about the piece of work that was reported to be taking place at the last meeting on the funding of specialist equipment in Special Schools (under the Schools Access Initiative Item). It was requested that an update on this item be provided at the next Forum meeting.

       









      Action: Simon Ramsden
15.
AOB 

There were no additional items
16.
Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday 11 July 2012, at 8am
Schools Forum


Minutes of the Meeting 


Held on Wednesday 30 May, 2012 at


Grange Technology College
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